

Biology Curators Group Newsletter

Title: Letter: Collecting Policies

Author(s): Ely, B.

Source: Ely, B. (1983). Letter: Collecting Policies. Biology Curators Group Newsletter, Vol 3 No 7, 356.

URL: http://www.natsca.org/article/1353

NatSCA supports open access publication as part of its mission is to promote and support natural science collections. NatSCA uses the Creative Commons Attribution License (CCAL) http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/2.5/ for all works we publish. Under CCAL authors retain ownership of the copyright for their article, but authors allow anyone to download, reuse, reprint, modify, distribute, and/or copy articles in NatSCA publications, so long as the original authors and source are cited.



ROTHERHAM METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL

C. C. Williams, D.M.A., A.L.A. Director of Libraries, Museum and Arts

Brian O'Malley Central Library and Arts Centre. Rotherham, S65 1JH.

My Reference:

Your Reference:

Telephone:

Extension:

Telex:

WAE/SER

Rotherham (0709) 2121 3559

54483

14th July, 1983.

The Editor, Biology Curators' Group, Sheffield City Museum, Weston Park. SHEFFIELD. S10 2TP

Dear Steve,

Collecting Policies

I should like to endorse Mike Taylor's comments (BCG Newsletter 3, 6) on the need for collecting policies for all museums. We are employed as professionals not as dilettante collectors and we must be prepared to work in a disciplined manner. On a wider front, most of us are paid by the public and we, therefore, have a duty to work in co-operation with our colleagues in other museums and not in competition with them.

I accept that it is easier for a small museum like Rotherham, with limited resources in staff, space and finance, to decide that our aims must be limited by these constraints and to develop a collecting policy (and other policies) accordingly. We have, therefore, decided not to compete with our larger, better staffed and better funded neighbours and we now concentrate our resources on being a local museum. Other institutions may feel that they have the resources to be regional, national or international museums, but that is still a conscious decision and the implications and priorities still need to be thought through. The alternative is, as Mike pointed out, a museum which sways from one theme to another at the whim of each curator.

It is also worth bearing in mind that a collecting policy is not a display policy. I still display specimens from other parts of Britain and from the rest of the world, but I rarely collect such specimens.

Yours sincerely,

Bill Ely,

Keeper of Natural History, Clifton Park Museum.

PM Sky